
   

    Louisiana Department of 
       Health Informational Bulletin 
         
 

To: AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana Providers 

Date: December 12, 2022 

Subject: Informational Bulletin 22-36 revised 12.7.22:  Billing for SUD Intensive 
Outpatient Program Treatment 

 

 

Informational Bulletins that summarize policies and/or procedures are intended 
for quick reference and are accurate on the date they are issued.   

 
             The Louisiana Department of Health has released a revision to Informational Bulletin 22-36.  
 
             As a result of the revision, Managed Care Entities (MCEs) are required to do the following:  
 
             For dates of service on or after August 8, 2022, MCEs shall recycle any claims that were not paid  
             in accordance with these changes within 15 days of implementing the system changes.  
 
             In the event that August 8, 2022 was not the date on which the MCE lifted the bypass of the edit  
             that would prevent payment of a claim for H0015 for more than one unit of service, claims do not  
             have to be recycled/recouped by the MCE or resubmitted by the provider for adjudication. Only  
             claims that were impacted by the elimination of the bypass, resulting in either a denial or a  
             downward adjustment in payment for only one unit at the previous rate of $12.00 for Masters  
             and Bachelors level or $8.00 for less than Bachelors, should be readjudicated based on the  
             current per diem logic.  
 
             The intent of this correspondence is to ensure that providers experience no lapse in appropriate  
             payment of H0015 at a rate that equates to three hours of group SUD IOP service. 
 
             AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana has taken appropriate measures to ensure that any impacted  
             claims are appropriately recycled in accordance with these changes on or before December 19,  
             2022.  Providers do not need to take action; all impacted claims will be reprocessed  
             automatically. 

 

For full details, please see IB 22-36 revised 12.7.22. 

 

Questions regarding this message should be directed to AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana Provider 

https://ldh.la.gov/assets/docs/BayouHealth/Informational_Bulletins/2022/IB22-36/IB22-36_revised_12.7.22.pdf
https://ldh.la.gov/assets/docs/BayouHealth/Informational_Bulletins/2022/IB22-36/IB22-36_revised_12.7.22.pdf


 

Services at 1-888-922-0007.  The Provider Services Department can be reached between 7:00 am 
– 7:00 pm daily.   

 

 
Missed an Informational Bulletin?  
You can find a complete listing of Informational Bulletins on the Provider Newsletters and 
Updates page of our website under the header Louisiana Department of Health Information 
Bulletins. 
 
Need to update your provider information? Send full details to: 
network@amerihealthcaritasla.com. 
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http://amerihealthcaritasla.com/provider/newsletters-and-updates.
https://ldh.la.gov/index.cfm/page/1198
https://ldh.la.gov/index.cfm/page/1198
mailto:network@amerihealthcaritasla.com

